
SUMMARY OF NO. 21-03 

This proposed law would increase the statewide limits on 

the combined number of licenses for the sale of alcoholic 

beverages for off-premises consumption (including licenses for 

“all alcoholic beverages” and for “wines and malt beverages”) 

that any one retailer could own or control: from 9 to 12 

licenses in 2023; to 15 licenses in 2027; and to 18 licenses in 

2031.   

Beginning in 2023, the proposed law would set a maximum 

number of “all alcoholic beverages” licenses that any one 

retailer could own or control at 7 licenses unless a retailer 

currently holds more than 7 such licenses. 

The proposed law would require retailers to conduct the 

sale of alcoholic beverages for off-premises consumption through 

face-to-face transactions and would prohibit automated or self-

checkout sales of alcoholic beverages by such retailers. 

The proposed law would alter the calculation of the fine 

that the Alcoholic Beverages Control Commission may accept in 

lieu of suspending any license issued under the State Liquor 

Control Act. The proposed law would modify the formula for 

calculating such fee from being based on the gross profits on 

the sale of alcoholic beverages to being based on the gross 

profits on all retail sales. 

The proposed law would also add out-of-state motor vehicle 



licenses to the list of the forms of identification that any 

holder of a license issued under the State Liquor Control Act, 

or their agent or employee, may choose to reasonably rely on for 

proof of a person’s identity and age.  


